
The Gray County Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Thursday, July 14, 2022, at 9:00 
a.m. with Mark Busch, Glenn Oyler, and Ashley Rogers, County Clerk attending.  Orville Williams joined the 
meeting at 9:07 a.m.    
 

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.     
 
Building permits #2022-15, Daryl Millershaski for a garage in the NE Cor of the SE1/4 of Sec 3, Twp 27S, 

Rng 29W; #2022-16, Chad Koehn for a shop in the NE of Sec 34, Twp 27S, Rng 28W; #2022-017, Tim Dewey 
for a grain bin in the SE1/4 of Sec 26, Twp 24S, Rng 28W; #2022-018, Tim Dewey for a home in the SE1/4 of 
Sec 10, Twp 26S, Rng 29W; #2022-019, Tim Dewey for a home in the SE1/4 of Sec 10, Twp 26S, Rng 29W; 
and #2022-020, Tim Dewey for a shop on a tract in the SE1/4 of Sec 14, Twp 26S, Rng 28W; were approved.    
 
 Warrants were presented and allowed as follows:  Accounts Payable #59608-#59702 and Payroll by 
direct deposit.  Payments by funds were: 
  
 Payroll $169,917.17 
 County General 56,642.84 
 Road & Bridge 156,090.94 
 Landfill 37,685.92 
 Noxious Weed 4,095.75 
 County Health 1,026.48 
 Special Health 799.05 
 Ambulance 7,341.41 
 PSAP 911E 748.81 
 Appraiser 826.92 
 Election 2,893.50 
 Payroll Holding  6,229.00 
 Employee Benefit 40.00 
 Rural Fire District 2,794.67       
 

Glenn moved to sign the Insurance amendment to the handbook.  Orville seconded the motion.  The 
motion carried. 

 
Sean Wendel & John Riggins entered the meeting at 10:00 am.  Sean discussed grants that could be 

available.  He then discussed chemical for Noxious Weed.  He presented a bid for 40 gallons of Quinstar from 
Nutrien for $6,500.00.  Mark moved to accept the bid and Orville seconded.  The motion carried.  Payment will 
be from the Noxious Weed Fund.  The bid is on file.   

 
Commissioners then made the decision that if an individual or business requests chemical it has to be 

paid for upfront before the county will order it.  There will not be any charge accounts for chemical purchases.    
 
Bids were presented and discussion was held about the roof at the 4-H and Extension building.  It needs 

to be replaced.  Insurance is still deciding what they will pay towards the replacement.  Mark will get ahold of 
Insurance.  Mark then moved to accept the bid of $68,470.00 from Diamond Roofing for replacing the roof.  
Orville seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Payment will be from the Capital Improvements Fund.  The 
bids are on file.   
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